

## District 4 meeting notes 1/15/13

Read and discussed concept 4.

### Website Committee;

Starting web page [area31AA.org](http://area31AA.org) this is a new service committee, will post all info for our area-communications and information.

What does our district (4) want our page to look like?

This committee meets the last Wednesday of the month at 7pm at intergroup office.

### Invited Committee;

Area committee will do speaking commitments contact them at [area31aa.org](http://area31aa.org)  
Ann will be here at February meeting to do presentation on GSR and service.  
Waiting for date on mini conference.

### Spring Assembly;

Voting on 3<sup>rd</sup> legacy

GSR presentation asking home groups to give to the PIE monthly. Consistent small amounts are better than one to several large payments.

### Old Business;

Talk to home groups to see what they would like to see on web page.  
Post upcoming agenda on webpage week end before meeting.

### GRS Reports;

Judy- passed

Mark Reflections -stated things going well

Carl- he is leaving Kim coming in. Meeting doing well at elections only filled GSR position. Planning on a group inventory

Melissa- meeting making progress, having a hard time getting speakers

GLBT in NOHO- 25-30 people each week

Chris- good core group, elections went well, have a steady 75-100 people each week

Ed Sunderland- good attendance, elections coming up

Edwin Colrain- meeting is slowly growing, talking about buying more books

Walter 11<sup>th</sup> hour meeting- change in format is going well

Pam Eye opener- elections went well 10 positions filled

Patti- pamphlets are going well, attendance still low but good core group